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Good afternoon Melissa,
 
As discussed in our August 1 meeting, please see attached Hillsborough County’s  Request for
Temporary Relief of monitoring and reporting of groundwater wells located at Southeast Landfill. If
you have any comments or questions please feel free to contact me directly at 813-612-7718.
 
Thanks,
Kim
 
 
Kimberly Byer, P.G.
Division Director
Solid Waste Management Division
Public Utilities Department
 


P: (813) 612-7718
M: (813) 614-2220
E: byerk@hillsboroughcounty.org
W: http://hcflgov.net/
 
 


Hillsborough County
332 N. Falkenburg Rd., Tampa, FL 33619
 


Facebook  |  Twitter  |  YouTube  |  LinkedIn
 
Please note: All correspondence to or from this office is subject to Florida’s Public Records
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MEMORANDUM 
 
August 20, 2019 
 
Melissa Madden 
Florida Department of Environmental 
Protection 
13051 N Telecom Parkway, Suite 101 
Temple Terrace, Florida 
 
Subject:   Request for Temporary Relief from  
                 Quarterly Groundwater Sampling 
                 Requirements Consent Agreement OGC No. 17-0058, Specific Condition              
 



Dear Ms. Madden: 



As a follow up to our August 1, 2019 meeting with the Department, Hillsborough County Solid Waste 
Management Division (SWMD), is submitting a request for temporary relief from the quarterly groundwater 
monitoring requirements of Specific Condition 10 of Consent Agreement OGC No. 17-0058. SWMD is 
specifically requesting the following: 



• Temporarily remove the quarterly groundwater sampling requirement for groundwater monitoring wells 
TH-20B, TH-38B, TH-80, TH-81, and TH-82 except for water levels.  



• Temporarily remove quarterly groundwater reporting requirements from the remaining wells, TH-66A, 
TH-67, TH-79, and TH-83.  



o SWMD will continue quarterly sampling of groundwater monitoring wells TH-66A, TH-67, TH-
79, and TH-83. 



o SWMD will submit groundwater data in the form of ADaPT files within 60 days from 
completion of laboratory analysis. 



o SWMD will continue to submit quarterly surficial aquifer contour maps in all wells listed in the 
Agreement. 



o SWMD will report on quarterly groundwater sampling within the semiannual groundwater 
report submissions. 



Please do not hesitate to contact us should you require additional information.  



Sincerely, 



 



Kimberly A. Byer, Director  
Hillsborough County Solid Waste Management Division  
 
CC:  Jeff Greenwell, Manager, Public Utilities Department- Environmental Management Division 
        Joseph O’Neill, Professional Engineer, Public Utilities Department- Solid Waste Management Division  
        Larry Ruiz, Section Manager, Public Utilities Department- Solid Waste Management Division 











 



 



  



  



  
  
  










